
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (SCOTLAND) ACT 1959  
PROPOSED DISPOSAL AND/OR APPROPRIATION OF LAND AT RANKIN 

PARK, GREENOCK. 

 
Notice is hereby given in terms of the Town and Country Planning 
(Scotland) Act 1959 S.24 (2A) and S.27 (2A) (as amended) that Inverclyde 
Council is, with Inverclyde Leisure, proposing to build a new Indoor Tennis 
Facility, on land at Rankin Park, Inverkip Road, Greenock, which includes 
land that is currently open space and land that is currently a disused bowling 
green. The intended project will involve the lease to Inverclyde Leisure of land 
and include the construction on that land of the Indoor Tennis Facility, 
associated facilities, landscaping and additional car parking (all of which are 
referred to in this notice as “the Project Works”). 
 
A copy of the plan showing the proposed location of the Project Works may 
be downloaded from www.inverclyde.gov.uk/rankinpark or requested by 
telephone on 01475 712 102 or  by email to  property@inverclyde.gov.uk. A 
previous consultation on the proposal closed on 30 January 2020. Further 
consultation is being undertaken as the proposed location of the Project 
Works has materially changed.  
 
Please note that the location of the Project Works and of the land to be leased 
within Rankin Park has not been finalised and so may change further as the 
project is developed and the planning process progresses. 
 
Any person may object to or make other representations on the proposal 
either by email to property@inverclyde.gov.uk or in writing to the Interim 
Head of Legal Services, Inverclyde Council, Municipal Buildings, Clyde 
Square, GREENOCK, PA15 1LX. Any objections or representations received, 
together with the details of the party or parties making same, will appear in a 
publically available report to the Council’s Environment and Regeneration 
Committee. 
 
Objections and representations should be made by no later than 5pm on 
10 December 2021 and should state the grounds on which they are 
made.   


